
 

 

 News from the Principal  Monday 28th October 

AUSLAN Lessons  

I have enjoyed joining in a number of AUSLAN lessons this term where students are focusing on food. 

Students have leant the signs for many fruits and vegetables, visited our school vegetable garden and the 

garden of diversity as well as sampled different foods.  What an engaging and hands on way to learn 

AUSLAN skills.  

Yarra Valley Radio  

Congratulations to Quinn, Lily and Meriam, our latest presenters 

at Yarra Valley Radio 99.1 FM Schools In Radio Program.  I was so 

proud of this team ñthey all showed great leadership by 

preparing their segments and practising their parts. They were 

fantastic representatives of the school. Well done!  

PLC (Professional Learning 

Community) Program for Teachers  

Over the past few months, Miss 

Monks, Mrs Corr and myself have 

been participating in the Education Department program called ôPLCõ or 

Professional Learning Communities. During this series of professional 

development workshops, we implemented an action plan to improve the 

teaching of Mathematics across the school. At the completion of the program, 

we found that we had improved a high percentage of student results both in 

academic achievement and student attitudes towards Mathematics, 

particularly in the area of division. Congratulations to Miss Monks and Mrs 

Corr in their leadership of all the staff, which has led to improved student 

outcomes for our students.  



 

 

STEM Update  

Students have been enjoying their investigation of kitchen chemistry this term in STEM, completing 

experiments to explore a variety of interesting concepts. The students were so engaged when testing out 

different coloured felt pens, to find out what coloured inks were combined to create different colours. 

Some of the results were very surprising. Students also enjoyed observing what happens when detergent 

is added to milk and food colouring.  


